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IOWA ELECTRIC LIGHT AND POWER COMPANY 
General Office 

CEDAR RAPIDS, IOWA 

August 15, 1973 
C. W. SANDFORD IE-73-1208 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Mr. Boyce Grier 
Regional Director 
U. S. Atomic Energy Commission 
Directorate of Regulatory Operations 
Region III 
799 Roosevelt Road 
Glen Ellyn, Illinoig 60137 

Re: Duane Arnold Energy Center 
Subject: Control Rod Blade Absorber Tubes 
File: A-110, Q-614 

Dear Mr. Grier: 

. This is in response to your letter of July 26, 1973 concerning 
control blades containing possible inverted B4C tubes in the DAEC reactor.  
The necessary inspection has been completed and preliminary results phoned 
to Mr. Hayes of your office on August 7, 1973.  

Prior to receipt of your letter, plans had been made to remove the 
control blades from the vessel to examine them to verify the orientation of 
the B4 C tubes. A procedure covering the examination, cleaning and reinstal
lation of the blades was prepared by General Electric and approved by Iowa 
Electric personnel on August 3, 1973. All blades received a preliminary 
check on August 4 and 5, 1973 using a magnetic indicator on the top (lifting 
handle) end. Twenty-three (23) blades were rejected as a result of this 
review.  

The remaining blades were X-rayed at the velocity limiter end to 
verify the presence of steel wool at that location. Thirteen (13) blades 
were rejected as a result of this examination. The X-rays revealed only 
individual B4 C tubes inverted, not entird sheaths.  

The remaining blades underwent a detailed visual examination before 
cleaning and reinstallation in the reactor. Nine (9) blades were rejected 
on visual inspection for minor abnormalities, including bent lifting bails, 
rough machining and a missing tack weld.  

The remaining forty-four (44) blades were reinstalled in the vessel 
for use. The forty-five (45) rejected blades were returned to General Elec
tric at Wilmington, North Carolina.
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Mr. Boyce Grier

Forty-five (45) replacement blades were supplied by General Elec
tric. The X-rays of the velocity limiter end of the B4 C rods in the replace
ment blades furnished with these blades were reviewed and accepted by Iowa 
Electric personnel before their installation.  

The X-ray examination method provides an extremely reliable method 
of determining B4 C rod orientation. Acceptance or rejection is determined 
by the presence or absence of identifiable characteristics which demonstrate 
clearly the orientation of the B4 C rods.

Documentation of the 
you have any questions, please

examination is on site for your review. If 
do not hesitate to call.

Very truly yours, 

C. W. Sandfordd\ 
Vice President
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